COLÁISTE ABBÁIN

Adamstown Enniscorthy Co. Wexford

Tel 053-9240564

E-mail info@colaisteabbain.ie



Re: Mock Examinations & Online Assessments for 3rd / 5th & 6th Year Groups

Wednesday, 27 January 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians,

I write to inform you that we have decided to cancel the Mock Examinations this year. In the current position, with so much doubt over school closure timelines and the uncertainty of holding the State Examinations, we feel that when the school does re-open students will benefit more from tuition than from sitting mock exams.

Information was communicated via TEAMS Online Assemblies with 3rd, 5th & 6th Year students this week regarding Online Assessments. These Online Assessments will be held over the same time-frame that the Mock Exams were originally planned.

All 3rd, 5th & 6th Year Students will undertake Online Assessments the week of February 8th ~12th inclusive. The overall grade breakdown will be awarded on the basis of:

- 40% Online Engagement
- 60% Assessment

I urge all students to remain fully engaged with their online classes and congratulate students for the high levels of engagement with Remote Learning to date. A reminder to our whole school community to stay safe and to abide by all Covid 19 guidelines issued by the HSE during this current Level 5 lockdown.

Yours sincerely,

John Nolan. Principal.